

## RF & BPS 6 day South Westland Adventure Tours.

Have the holiday of a lifetime in pristine South Westland with ex-perienced guide, Forest and Bird conservation officer Kevin Smith.

Two summer trips are being of-

Week 1: February 12-17. Week 2: March 11-16.

These non-profit tours are organised by Forest and Bird to show members the heart of our proposed South-West World Heri-

Discover kahikatea forests, glaciers, flax swamps, sea coast, seals and penguins through gentle walks for all ages.

All inclusive costs for transport, guide, quality food, motel accommodation, commemorative book-

Write for futher details to Kevin Smith, P O Box 57, Harihari, South Westland. Ph: Harihari 33-090.

## **Summer Camp**

The Lower Hutt branch summer camp out is to be held at the Boys Brigade campsite, Wainuiomata, between January 5–14, 1988. For \$5 per head per night members and their families can camp out on this 240-ha site, with ample space for talks and meetings. Local branches will host an interesting programme of day trips and evening talks. Members will be able to select the period over which they intend to stay at the

We hope family groups from all over the country will be able to share some of the summer activities in the Wellington region — there will be room for caravans, camper vans and tents.

Those interested in attending should send a stamped, self-addressed envelope to the Secretary, Lower Hutt Branch PO Box 31097, Lower Hutt

## Women In The Wilderness

Pip Lynch is involved with a group who are collecting information about women in New Zealand's wilderness areas. Pip and her col-leagues wish to write about New Zealand women who have spent a large part of their lives working in, living in, or studying our remote back country areas, and they wish to include Maori, Pakeha, young, not-so-young, past and present personalities. Their list of poten-tial subjects so far includes geologists, botanists, marine scientists, horse trekkers, travellers, hunters, farmers, miners, sailors, photographers, mountaineers and swimmers!

Please send ideas and information about women you know of who should be included to:-

Pip Lynch, 297 Pinehill Road, Dunedin.

# **Golden Bay Summer** Gathering.

Based at Collingwood Area School, offering marae-style accommodation or camping in school grounds (limited commercial accommodation also available). 5-11 January. Cost per person \$280 covers accommodation, food, transport (but not from Nelson)

Contact: Julia McLintock, (054) 77-214, 18 Cherry Ave, Stoke, Nelson

#### **Great Barrier Island.**

- Hut for rent.
- · Native bush · Beach. · Birdlife.

One hrs walk from road. Contact: Box 905, Rotorua

## MOUNTAINLAND CONSULTANT

A. Cunningham B.Sc. (NZ) Dip.For. (Canb.) Registered Soil Conservator

Available for mountainland surveys assessments, reviews, management plans, travel or publicity.

> P.O. Box 51-Bay View, H.B. Ph. Napier 266 759

#### Whanganui **National Park** Matemateaonga Walkway

A four day guided walk along the 42 km walkway of the Matemateaonga Range

Our experienced guides will take time to show you the giant trees and point out the native birds seen and heard along the trail. We travel five hours per day and have two nights camping, the third night at Ramanui Lodge on the picturesque Wanganui River. Tour price of \$320 + GST

per person covers all mini-bus and jet boat travel, meals and guiding fees.

Further information bookings write:

> MACANZ TOURS PO BOX 36 WANGANUI Phone: (064) 44-194

# **Obituary: Sir Charles Fleming**

Sir Charles died suddenly, aged 71, on 11 September 1987, and conservation, international sciences, the Society and legions of friends mourn his absence

One of that small company of internationally eminent New Zealanders, Sir Charles was always a generous friend and supporter of the Society, just as he gave his support to so many individuals, groups and causes. In his particular fields of palaeontology and ornithology Sir Charles pi-oneered in New Zealand and his contributions to biogeography, in which he brought together many of his scientific interests, were most original and provocative.
Others will write of his major scientific work and of his promotion of the Royal Society of New Zealand of which he was President from 1962 to 1966. His KBE, awarded in 1977 for his contribution to science in New Zealand, was the most public honour but throughout his career he attracted high scientific honours from the world centres of learning culminating in fellowship of the Royal Society (London), that most prestigious of awards.

Many in the Society will re-member Sir Charles for his enthusiasm for and knowledge of ornithology, an interest originally stimulated by Dick Sibson at Kings College. Bird watching trips with Sir Charles were a delight. Energy, precise information, humour, and that great curiosity which marks all naturalists were abundant. And the evening sessions accompanied by a medicinal whisky were a feast. Anecdotes from around the world and extraordinary catholic tastes in science and familiarity with its practitioners made evenings in the field, most often on islands, one of this life's most civilised experiences.

In all his work Sir Charles was unaffected by the position or

power of others. The idea, the experience of the moment was the thing and it didn't matter who you were, you were accorded the honour of his interest, help and support. So many of us have been thus rewarded and helped in our careers and always without any fuss.

Then there was Sir Charles' legendary correspondence: with so many people, in so many places, on so many topics, and so energetically. We shall all look forward to the publication of a selection of that correspondence, a rich vein of

discovery.

Sir Charles' support for the Society and for conservation during those turbulent days from 1978 through to the early 1980s was one of the pivots about which the Society turned. Speaking on those harsh public platforms around the country about Pureora, Whirinaki and other issues of the time, Sir Charles made a major contribution. As a member of the Society's Executive during the period under the presidency of Tony Ellis when so much redirection occurred Sir Charles gave of his time and energy in what he knew to be a good cause

His support for environmental reorganisation was equally unstinting. At the environmental forum in 1985 his impassioned concluding speech brought the old legislative chamber in Parliament to its feet. "New Zealanders have no confidence in the record or promises of the developer departments. Please let us have a nature conservancy holding those lands we rank as precious for all New Zealanders. If you do, this green

dot can die happy."

I believe that Sir Charles died happy. Our sympathy goes out to his wife Peg, and his daughters and their families. New Zealand has lost a great man and so many of us have lost a dear friend.

Dr Alan Edmonds, former Society President.

# TRAMPERS ABELTASMAN NATIONAL PARK **GUIDED WALKS AND LAUNCH SERVICE** 4-Day Guided Walk \$440 (Adult)

Please specify the date you are

interested in taking the walk.

**Ex-Kaiteriteri** 

Includes:

We carry your pack

Meals provided

Our own private accommodation at Torrent Bay

We arrange motel accommodation before and after the walk

Courtesy coach to and from Motueka Freedom trampers we service Totaranui

For further details and colour brochure contact

John Wilson Greentree Rd. Motueka, RD3, Nelson



Ph 87-801 Motueka